

20th March 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

As you know, following the announcement by the Prime Minister (Wednesday 18th March), all schools are closing from the end of the school day on Friday 20th March.

However, for students in receipt of free school meals we are making the following provision available so that they are still able to access a free school meal each day:

For students who receive free school meals who are attending school for supervision because they are either the children of key workers OR are vulnerable children.	Hot meal to be served at Goodwin Academy provided free.
For students who receive free school meals but are NOT attending school for supervision because they are NOT either the children of key workers OR are NOT vulnerable children.	Food parcel to be delivered to your home once per week

Please note that we cannot guarantee which day of the week the food parcel will be delivered and in the event that no one is home then the food parcel will be left in an appropriate place.

This provision will be in place for the rest of this term, ending Friday 3rd April. The government has announced that it will be looking to provide a national voucher scheme for students receiving free school meals and we anticipate that this will be ready for the start of the Summer term and will update you with the details as they are announced.

I realise this is a very challenging time for everyone and appreciate your continued support.

Yours sincerely, Daisy Bradford Assistant Principal Goodwin Academy